February 24, 2012
DEAR CLUB MEMBERS:

Mother Nature has not been very friendly with us this season. If anyone has gotten any riding in
you are one of the lucky ones.

The February meeting held at Lakeview, had 32 members present.

Secretary and Treasurer Reports read.

PRESIDENT REPORT:

Lyle stated that The Lakeside bar on Lake Wisconsin has rented your radar gun from us again this
year for their annual radar run. With what they are paying for rent, the gun has been %2 paid for.

ALLIANCE REPORT:

The W-9 forms must be turned in if the landowners still would like to receive the checks. No W9
no check.

Snowmobile day at the Capital was scheduled for February 15th.

If you still have time to turn into Eric for trail work, please get him the information needed.

TRAIL REPORT:

With the horrible snow conditions that exist, check your trails to make sure the signs are not
falling down.

A request came from The Town of Sumner to place more signs in the Busseyville Park. Someone
was riding through the park, not on the trail.

OLD BUSINESS:

The radar runs were cancelled for the original date in February and it was also voted on to cancel
any plans for the remainder of the season. We will work on them for next year.

The club ride had also been cancelled with a tentative rescheduled date of February 25th, but
obviously that is not going to happen also.

The By-laws have been retyped and the amendments are being added.

NEW BUSINESS:

A discussion took place on the opening and closing of the trails in Rock County. A motion was
made and seconded to write a letter to the Rock County Alliance stating that the trails in our area
will be open when they fall into the criteria of the temperature is below 34 degrees.

When should the groomer be out? Does someone need to call the Alliance to have the groomer
come out? The groomer should be out when the conditions are favorable for grooming. (When the
area groomer did go out, it broke down and had to go back to the barn.)

The groomer program needs to have more operators and more control of when it goes out.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

The next meeting, nominations will be taken for the Officer positions and the Board of Directors.



I still have AWSC raffle tickets for $2.00 1st prize is a 2013 Ski-Doo, 2nd prize is 4 NASCAR
tickets to the race of your choice. For every ticket that we sell, we get $1.00 back, so let’s get
buying or selling. I will have them at the next meeting or if you are interested give me a call. The
tickets must be returned by March 26th so let’s get them bought.

The Lakeside Bar on Lake Wisconsin was planning radar run for February 25th. Do not know if
that is still happening.
Rock River Marina is having a blowout sale.

Arctic wear mid-season blow-out sale!!!

Now is the time!!! Through March 1st SAVE 25-30% off retail on all Arctic wear. (Coats/jackets,
helmets, snow pants, balaclava, gloves, sweatshirts, t-shirts and hats.) Hurry in now while the
selection is good. Also stop in and inquire about our hot deals on current and noncurrent
Snowmobiles and ATV’s. Limited to in stock only, does not apply to any other discounts, no price
adjustments on previously purchased items

Dave Last’s name was pulled and he was not present, $50.00 for the next meeting.
The next meeting will be held March 1st @ Anchor Inn @7:30.

Sincerely,
Jackie Kell
Secretary of the Sundowners Snowmobile Club
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